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Final Year of the Inclusive
Education Project

The CIDA-funded 5-year project,
“Inclusive Education for Children
with Disabilities in Ukraine”,

is nearing its completion.
Implemented by MacEwan
University in partnership with the
Canadian Centre for Disability
Studies and various of stakeholder
organizations in Ukraine, this
project has facilitated and expedited
changes towards inclusive
education in Ukraine.

In Year 5 of the project, the focus
has been on ensuring sustainability
of programming results and
implementing a successful exit
strategy. Part of that included the
development of a 54-hour course
called “Fundamentals of Inclusive
Education” for the pre-service
teacher preparation programs. It
was approved by the Ministry, and
in May 2012 was introduced at the
project seminar in Simferopol and
to representatives of all pedagogical
universities from across Ukraine.
The course comes in a package with
methodological guidebooks and

A special needs student from Simferopol is enjoying
a break

reading materials and will have a
huge impact on the entire system
of teacher preparation in Ukraine
(pre-service and in-service). It is
important to note that the course is
not for special education teachers.
Instead, it is meant for mainstream
teachers who will be teaching
special needs children in inclusive
mainstream classrooms rather
than segregated special education
settings. The results achieved and
lessons learned from this project
were presented at the final project
conference scheduled for February
11-13, 2013 in Kyiv.

Inclusive Education reform

A special needs student from Lviv is supported by a
teacher assistant.
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challenges that were identified by
the project 5 years ago appeared
overwhelming. Those challenges
included:

« along lag time between adopting and
implementing legislation;

- general lack of funding and disconnect
between different levels of funding;

- lack of integrated services;

« resistance to change demonstrated by some
special education and general education
establishments; and

- negative perceptions and attitudes regarding
inclusion among educators, parents, students
and the public at large based on low level of
tolerance/acceptance and knowledge.
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Inclusive Education Meeting at the Academy of Pedagogical Sciences of Ukraine (APSU) in February 2012. Left to
right -Dr Vasyl Kremen, President, National Academy of Pedagogical Sciences of Ukraine; Oleg Yeresko, Director
Department of Secondary and Pre-School Education Ministry of Education, Science, Youth and Sports of Ukraine;
Yuri Konkin, Coordinator Inclusive Education for Children with Disabilities in Ukraine Project; Dr Roman
Petryshyn, Director URDC ; Dr. Oleksandr Lyashenko, Board Member of APSU; Dr.Vycheslav Zasenko , Director,
Institute of Special Pedagogy,APSU

Over the past half-decade,

the project has addressed the
challenges listed above and many
others in an effort to promote
Inclusive Education in Ukraine. It

is our strong belief that despite
some remaining problems, Inclusive
Education reform in Ukraine has
reached a point of no return. This is
evidenced by a number of factors,
including:

« generally sound political, legislative and policy
frameworks are in place;

« the Ministry of Education is fully committed
to the reforms and has taken practical steps to
promote and expedite them by approving new
programs/courses, as well as through active
personal involvement of high ranking officials;

« departments of education in the pilot regions
have demonstrated commitment and creativity
in implementing the reforms; and

« Most importantly, educators in the pilot
regions and other regions of Ukraine have
started to realize that Inclusive Education is
their professional future. Many of them want
to embrace this new reality, seek professional
development opportunities, and learn how
to work in close partnership with other
professionals, parents and students.

To learn more about the project,
visit its website at http://education-
inclusive.com.

Linda Cundy Speaks
about May Visit to Deaf
Community in Ukraine

On October 18, 2012, over 200
people attended a presentation
at the University of Alberta’s new
Health Academy by Linda Cundy,
Consultant for the Deaf and Hard
of Hearing with Edmonton Public
Schools. Linda was there to speak
about her groundbreaking two-
week visit (funded by URDC) to
Ukraine in the summer of 2012.

In December 2011, the President of
Ukraine signed an amendment on
Ukrainian Sign Language (USL) to
the general law governing services
for persons with disabilities. The law
now recognizes USL and services
are to be provided in this language.
A few months later, in May of 2012,
a gathering was held in Ukraine
that confirmed the necessary
educational reforms needed to
enhance the quality of education
for deaf and hard of hearing
children. Linda was one of the
presenters at this symposium, and as
a result of her hard work and that of
many others, Ukraine’s government
is exploring using USL in a bilingual
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Linda Cundy (right) meets Y. Maximenko, national
President of the Ukrainian Association of the Deaf
in Kyiv

mode of education.

While in Ukraine promoting
bilingual education, Linda observed
three schools for the Deaf in three
cities. During her school visits, the
concept of using both USL and
Ukrainian language was discussed
with school administrators and
teachers. Also the director of URDC,
Roman Petryshyn, calls the visit
important because it supports the
movement to advance the use of
USL in Ukraine.

Another Three Ukrainian
Award Recipients Visit
Alberta

Three young professionals from
the Institute of Special Pedagogy
in Ukraine spent October and
November of 2012 in our province,
thanks to the $5000 Alberta
International Educational Award.

Nadiya Drofiak is an English and
Linguistics instructor with Lviv
University’s Faculty of International
Relations. Drofiak indicated

that English is one of the most
popular foreign languages taught
in Ukraine. While in Edmonton,
Drofiak observed many of English
as a Second Language (ESL) classes
at MacEwan University, and learned



Yuri Konkin and Roman Petryshyn with Alberta
Award winners

new teaching techniques which
she hopes to apply when she
returns home. Drofiak also had the
opportunity to teach ESL classes at
MacEwan University and perform
some research. “l found great value
in collaboration with my Canadian
colleagues,” says Drofiak.

Oksana Fedorenko works at the
Institute for Special Pedagogy. She
spent her time in Alberta observing
deaf students studying at MacEwan
University, and visited both the
Alberta School for the Deaf and

the Connect Society Kindergarten.
Fedorenko said her experience here
in Edmonton gave her confidence
that Ukraine is starting to move
along the right track. She considers
working with the deaf as her life’s
calling, and wants to maintain her
Canadian connections in the deaf
community.

While Fedorenko has dedicated her
life's work to the deaf, Iryna Hudym
has done the same for Ukraine’s
blind persons. She is working

for the betterment of education

for the blind, whose system is

not advancing as quickly as the
education system for the deaf.
Hudym claims that there is not much
technical support for the blind, nor
as much government support. She
hopes to develop programming
and materials for blind children and

help them integrate into regular
classrooms. While in Edmonton,
Hudym visited Bev Facey High
School and the Alberta Society for
the Visually Impaired.

The visitors stayed at the recently
renovated St. John's Institute and
were able to supplement their work
experience with fun excursions

to the Royal Alberta Museum,
Edmonton Art Gallery, and the
Rocky Mountains.

Champion for the Deaf
Passes Away

Dr. Rodda

It is with great sadness that we
announce the passing of Dr. Michael
Rodda on July 24, 2012 at the age of
74.

Rodda was born in England to a
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family that emphasized education.
He was trained in England as a
psychologist and moved to Canada
in 1980. He taught at the University
of Alberta, where he created a
program to educate teachers and
administrators on how to teach deaf
and hard-of-hearing children. In
1984, Rodda founded the Western
Canadian Centre for Studies in
Deafness. Seventeen years later, in
2001, he helped found the Canada-
Ukraine Alliance for the Deaf and
Hard of Hearing, a group which has
contributed significant changes to
deaf education in Ukraine.

The author of several books, Rodda
often encouraged deaf people to
work together toward common
goals including equality and
accessibility. He is considered to be
without equal in his belief in deaf
people’s ability to lead their own
lives. He will be greatly missed.

Drs. Peter and Doris Kule
Honoured at Symposium

A symposium honouring the
educational philanthropy of Drs.
Peter and Doris Kule was held
October 5-6, 2012 at the University
of Alberta (U of A).

Representatives from organizations
which are recipients of the Kule's
generosity — including URDC,
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Kule Institute for Advanced Study,
Sheptytsky Institutute of Eastern
Christian Studies, Kule Ukrainian
Canadian Study Centre at CIUS,
and the Kule Folklore Centre as
well as non-Ukrainian educational
organizations — were all brought
together in the same place for
the first time to honour their
benefactors.

The symposium began with an
opening reception at U of A’s
Alumni House, and was followed
by numerous presentations under
over-arching topics such as “Studies

in Education’,“Making Histories” and

“The Old World in the New World.”
Two members of URDC presented
papers at this gathering. URDC
Director Roman Petryshyn spoke
on “Canadian Contributions to
Creating and Inclusive Education
System in Ukraine!” Admin

staffer Larisa Hayduk lectured

on the topic of “Intercultural
Journey: Understanding Students’
Experiences Abroad”. Hayduk’s
paper was based on two years of
research she performed for her
masters’ thesis. Her presentation
was well received, and she was
asked to present it again to the
Shevchenko Foundation in early
November 2012, and at another
conference in Niagara Falls on
November 22. The symposium
concluded with a Thanksgiving
dinner with the Kules at the U of A’s
Faculty Club.

States Petryshyn, “The symposium
made people realize the

incredible reach and impact of

the Kules' generosity. These two
philanthropists are true visionaries,
with an effective strategy of
investment.”

Drs. Peter and Doris Kule
Receive Hetman Award

In 1998, the Ukrainian Canadian
Congress — Alberta Provincial
Council (UCC-APCQ) initiated

the Annual Hetman Awards to
acknowledge the achievements of
outstanding Ukrainian Albertans.
The Awards celebrate those who

have made significant contributions

to the Ukrainian Community, with
their time, effort and generosity.

Nominated by the Ukrainian
Foundation for College Education
(UFCE), Drs. Peter and Doris Kule
received a special Hetman Award
at the ceremony held on October
14,2012 at the Ukrainian Youth
Unity Centre in Edmonton. “The
Kules were recognized with this
award because of their outstanding

philanthropy and past volunteerism,’

says UCC-APC Treasurer Slavka
Shulakewych.

Congratulations to the Kules on
receiving this great honour.

Larisa Hayduk says Good-
bye to URDC

You can still spot Larisa Hayduk
walking the halls of MacEwan
University, but you are more likely
to find her in the Faculty of Arts and
Science Program Services office than
at URDC. After five years at URDC,
Larisa earned a masters’ degree

in Education and has accepted a
new position helping MacEwan
University students develop
academic plans and navigate

their way through the university.
“Working at URDC has been one

of my favourite jobs. It helped me
feel so connected to my home in
Ukraine, and | hope to collaborate
with URDC in the future. Sincere
thanks to Roman and the staff for
the opportunity,” says Hayduk. “I

Larisa Hayduk at Niagara Falls



Larisa as part of Mission Canada

would also like to thank UFCE

for opening for me the world of

the Ukrainian community here in
Alberta. It's been a pleasure working
with them.”

Larisa joined Mission Canada as

an election observer for Ukraine’s
parliamentary elections in October
2012. Funded by the Canadian
government, Mission Canada sent
365 short-term observers (both

of Ukrainian and non-Ukrainian
heritage) to Ukraine to observe

and report on the election. Larisa
was assigned to Crimea and was
impressed with what she saw. “There
were a number of positive signs.
Ukrainian people do want change
and saw Mission Canada as support
from the international community.”’
She also encourages anyone else
interested in such a mission to check
out the Mission Canada website at
Canadem.ca. “This was one of the
best experiences of my life”, says
Hayduk. “There was such a sense of
belonging to an important historical
event for Ukraine. | wanted to be
part of that

Saskatoon Health
Symposium about Ukraine

In 2009, the University of
Saskatchewan (U of S) in Saskatoon

hosted the Canada-Ukraine
Symposium focusing on the areas of
agriculture, health sciences, energy
and technology transfer. That led
to the establishment of a Western
Canadian consortium which has
been actively developing linkages
with agriculture universities in
Ukraine. In December 2011, the U
of S hosted a roundtable discussion
about expanding this consortium’s
efforts to other fields of interest,
including health. That resulted in
an Interprovincial Symposium on
Health Projects with Ukraine being
held on October 31, 2012 again at
the U of S in Saskatoon.

The symposium brought together
faculty members, researchers,
graduate students and professionals
in the health sciences to share
information on current and

past health projects in Ukraine.

It identified individuals and
organizations in Canada and Ukraine
with particular expertise in building
capacity and collaborating in future
projects with Ukrainian medical
universities.

Symposium attendees heard
presentations and participated in
roundtable discussions to identify
current health needs and issues
in Ukraine. URDC Director Roman
Petryshyn gave an overview of
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Ukraine, and Donna McLean spoke
about the Anti Hypertension
Program in Ukraine with which
she is involved. Other topics of
discussion included HIV/AIDS, TB,
Asthma and public health.

The one-day symposium stimulated
opportunities for long-term
collaboration on health projects
with Ukrainian universities and
institutions. “The event was
significant because from it will
spring a consortium of prairie
universities, which will continue
researching health in Ukraine. URDC
will play a key role in this consortium
as the hub of information on this
topic,” says Petryshyn.

Krawetz Bestows UFCE
with Generous Gift

The Ukrainian Foundation for
College Education (UFCE) is the very
grateful recipient of a gift of over
$20,000 from Mrs. Anne Krawetz,
who passed away on December 16,
2011.

Anne Krawetz was born February
11, 1918, to Maria and Alexander
Palynchuk, immigrants from Ukraine
who had come to Canada at the turn
of the twentieth century. Anne’s
family lived on a homestead farm in
Saskatchewan, where she attended



school in a one-room school house.
Later, Anne took courses to prepare
her for a teaching career and after
the Second World War, she moved
to Edmonton where she taught at
Prince Charles School. During these
teaching years, Anne continued to
take courses at the University of
Alberta and earned her Bachelor

of Education degree in 1961. She
also took one year of training at

the Calgary School of Art and
Technology to further her painting
and design skills.

Anne married Wasyl Krawetz in
1965 and, with his encouragement,
retired from teaching in 1966,
spending her time with her passion
of painting. She became a member
of the Ukrainian Orthodox Parish
of St. John in 1953, and took on

the responsibility of setting up the
archives in the parish. Anne was

a generous financial supporter of
the parish and other organizations,
because she felt blessed with the
estate that she had been able to
accumulate and felt moved to share
it with others.

“I cannot say categorically what
prompted her donations, but | can
say that she was a regular attender
of the Kyiv Konnection banquets,
and had made previous donations
to the UFCE Trust. Mrs. Krawetz
had willed donations to a total of
fourteen organizations including

Kyiv Konnection Banquet 2012 -(right to left) MacEwan University President David Atkinson, Doris Kule, Terry
Atkinson, Roman Petryshyn, Sitting- Dr.Peter Kule

the Ukrainian Orthodox Church
and Ukrainian educational and
community organizations. | think it

is fair to describe her as a‘patriot;
says UFCE Treasurer George Zaharia.

Annual UFCE Activities

UFCE’s 19th annual Kyiv Konnection
banquet was held on May 10, 2012
at St. John's Cultural Centre. It

was an honour to have MacEwan
University President, Dr. David
Atkinson, as keynote speaker.

Atkinson spoke about ten

points governing the future of
MacEwan University. Among the
key issues are its role as an urban
“downtown” university, plans for
new capital development and
expanding international study-
abroad opportunities for students
and faculty. The audience at

Kyiv Konnection appreciated
hearing about the challenges and
opportunities facing MacEwan
University.

As is tradition at Kyiv Konnection,
the President of the Ukrainian
Foundation for College education
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presented an award to recipients
who have made a significant
contribution to UFCE's work. This
year, Dr. Skakun presented the
award to Drs. Doris and Peter

Kule, who have made several
endowments at MacEwan
University. The Kules have funded
the Chair of Ukrainian Community
and International Development;
the URDC Visiting Scholar Program;
the Technology Fund of the Health
Learning Centre; and contributed to
the MacEwan Chair of International
Health.

The UFCE Board expresses its thanks
to all donors and is grateful to
everyone involved in making this
year’s event another successful and
enjoyable one.

UFCE took a break from hosting its
annual golf tournament, because
they were gearing up for a bigger
and better tournament in 2013.

The new fundraising golf
tournament will be called the

“Ed Stelmach Charity Golf
Classic”. Organizing the event are
tournament committee members
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Ed Stelmach, Ron Dutchak, Julia
Elaschuk, Peter Kossowan, Ed Piasta,
Ernest Skakun, Al Skoreyko, Terry
Tanasiuk, George Zaharia, and
Morley Workun, Chairman.

The event is scheduled for Friday,
June 21, 2013 at the Whitetail
Landing Golf Course in Mundare.
The entry fee is $150 and covers 18
holes of golf with an electric cart
and a Ukrainian banquet. A tax
receipt for a portion of the entry fee
will be issued to participants.

Mark your calendars, as a full
registration of 144 golfers for the
event is scheduled! For more
information, contact Alice Chumer
at 780-497-4374.

2012 Scholarship Winners

Congratulations to the following
groups and individuals for their
award winning achievements in the
area of Ukrainian cultural arts:

Award: Alberta Council for the
Ukrainian Arts in Alberta ($500)

Presented to Veselka Ukrainian
Dance Association for their

Special Project — a concert dance
performance titled “Beautiful Artist”
showcasing a medley of traditional
Ukrainian dances and subsequent
Video production.

Award: Roman Soltykewych Music
Scholarship ($500)

Presented to university student
Daria Storoshchuk of Calgary for

her participation in the Ukrainian
folklore program at the University
of Alberta, as well as in various
music courses (voice lessons). These
activities have motivated Daria in
her study of Ukrainian songs.

MacEwan Joins CBIE

(left to right) CBIE staff Ivanna Atamanchuk and Karen Dalkie; University of Calgary Dr. Janaka Ruwanpura;
Grant MacEwan University Dr. Roman Petryshyn; CBIE Larissa Bezo; and Vancouver Island University Dr.
Ralph Nilson.

On February 11 to 16, 2013, twelve
Canadian universities visited
Ukraine led by President Karen
McBride of the Canadian Bureau

of International Education (CBIE).
They met with various types of
Ukrainian universities represented
by Professor Leonid Huberskiy,
Head of the Union of Rectors of
Higher Educational Institutions of
Ukraine. Both agencies are non-
governmental organizations,
although their member universities
are funded by government. The
Ukrainian side included rectors and
senior personnel from universities
specializing in agriculture,
economics, medicine, science,
engineering, pedagogy, commerce,
forestry, religious studies, physical
culture and liberal arts .

The Canadian side included two
Presidents, five Vice —Presidents,
two deans and International office
representatives from post-secondary
institutions in seven provinces, .
These were from the Universities
of Saskatchewan, Manitoba, New
Brunswick, Calgary, Vancouver
Island , Winnipeg, Lethbridge,
Regina, along with Sackville’s
Mount Allison, Halifax’s St Mary’s
and Edmonton’s Grant MacEwan
Universities . All emphasized their
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interest in Ukraine and the need to
establish working relations through
individual professors from their
institutions.

The programs in Kyiv and Lviv were
similar. On the first day, speakers
met in plenary sessions, presented
information about their institution
and met informally to exchange
cards. On the second day, the large
Canadian delegation was divided
into smaller interest groups who
visited specific institutions of their
choice to meet with faculty and
graduate students.

In addition the program arranged
for the entire Canadian delegation
to meet with the Academy of
Pedagogical Sciences of Ukraine
headed by Academician Vasyl
Kremen and with the National
University of Kyiv Mohyla Academy
led by Rector Serhiy Kvit.

Optimism prevailed as several
Canadian universities signed new
agreements and renewed existing
ones. Canada’s Ambassador Troy
Lulashnyk supported the dialogue
by attending events in both Kyiv
and Lviv. Expectations have been
set and culminated in the signing
of a joint agreement on future co-
operation between the Canadian
Bureau of International Education
and the Union of Rectors of Higher
Educational Institutions of Ukraine.
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On behalf of MacEwan University, congratulations to staff and partners of the
Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre on its 25th anniversary.

The Centre was developed in response to the needs of the Ukrainian
community in Alberta and to build on this community’s ties with Ukraine and
Eastern Europe in support of the University’s international mission.

Over the past 25 years the Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre has
experienced a number of successes with its partners. These include:

« Exchanging two dozen faculty members between the National University of
Kyiv-Mohyla Academy and MacEwan University.

« Arranging for 150 farmers from Ukraine to live and work with Canadian farm
families where they learned to manage private enterprises.

« Introducing a Bachelor of Nursing degree to 34 colleges and universities in the Ukraine.

« Supporting over 300 students in Kyiv to graduate from a joint Canadian/Ukrainian self-financing business
management program.

« Introducing the model of inclusive education to the Ministry of Education, Sport and Youth of Ukraine, which now
has made it government policy for the country’s school system.

« Launching a pre-service teacher course on inclusive education in 27 pedagogical Ukraine universities.

« Establishing sustainable courses on inclusive education at the Institute of Professional Upgrading of Teachers that
are made available to all teachers in Ukraine.

Congratulations to all those who have contributed to the success of the Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre
over the past 25 years. Your achievements have yielded significant benefits to the community, the university, and the
centre’s partners.

Sincerely,
David W. Atkinson
President

Honourable Gene Zwozdesky, Speaker of the Alberta
Legislative Assembly

Congratulations, Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre!

It is with great pleasure that | extend sincere congratulations to everyone at the
Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre (URDC) at MacEwan University
on your 25th anniversary. Since its inception in 1988, the URDC has reached
out to hundreds of thousands of people to foster an awareness of the Ukrainian
language and to promote the rich diversity of our culture and heritage as
Canadians of Ukrainian ancestry.

In 2000, for example, | worked very closely with Dr. Roman Petryshyn from
URDC and other community leaders to persuade the Government of Alberta
to establish the Advisory Council on Alberta-Ukraine Relations (ACAUR). Education, economic co-operation,
humanitarian programs and agriculture were among our first pursuits as a Council. In follow-up, then-Premier Ralph
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Klein made history in 2002 when he became the first Alberta premier to officially visit Ukraine. Dr. Petryshyn, Dr. Janet
Patterson-Weir, myself and numerous others proudly joined Premier Klein on this historic mission. The crowning glory
of that trip was attending the inaugural graduation ceremonies of MacEwan'’s (URDC's) first class of English-language
business students in Kyiv.

URDC has become a highly regarded mobilizer amongst Canadian and international leaders in industry, education,
health and culture, and has carried out hundreds of initiatives and special projects with institutions in Ukraine and
Eastern Europe.

From the first two Ukrainians who settled here in the early 1890s to today’s approximately 332,000 Albertans of
Ukrainian descent, Alberta is very proud of its ties with the Ukrainian community. URDC has played a vital role in
promoting and expanding those ties both here and abroad.

On behalf of all Members of the Legislative Assembly of Alberta, | extend a sincere “thank you”to URDC and all of its
supporters for your hard work and perseverance over the past 25 years. Here's to another 25 years — and more!

Honourable Gene Zwozdesky
Speaker of the Alberta Legislative Assembly
MLA, Edmonton Mill Creek

Dr. Gerri Nakonechny C.M. Former Dean,
MacEwan University

Sincere congratulations to you and your staff on the occasion of the 25th
Anniversary of the Ukrainian Resource Development Centre (URDC) at
MacEwan University. The many accomplishments of URDC are commendable.
| can personally attest to the valuable assistance and guidance the Centre
provided to Health and Community Studies (H&CS) when | was Dean of this
division of the University— 1994 to 2005.

| recall that it was 1994, that URDC and H&CS together scheduled the first
health conference addressing“ Canada’s Health Strategy in Ukraine”. The local
Ukrainian community responded enthusiastically, and we were privileged

to have two members from the Ministry of Health of Ukraine participate and
present their needs. Subsequently, the following year a similar conference was
held in Chernivtsi, Ukraine, and was attended by educators from all the Schools of Nursing in Ukraine. URDC’s Kyiv
office staff played a vital role in facilitating this conference and establishing and maintaining contacts in Ukraine.

These conferences were the introduction to the many opportunities that MacEwan University Nursing faculty would
have to share knowledge and experiences with colleagues in Ukraine. Subsequently there were faculty exchanges
over a four-year period, Nurse Credentialing curriculum was translated into the Ukrainian language, and resource
materials were made available. The achievements in Ukraine were substantial. The nursing curriculum was upgraded
to a standard comparable to that of other countries, baccalaureate and master’s programs in Nursing were introduced
and resources were developed in the Ukrainian language. So successful was this nursing project in Ukraine that it
inspired us to participate in a Canada Russia Initiative in Nursing funded by the Canadian International Development Agency
over a 10-year period. | know that MacEwan University faculty and staff found these global experiences very rewarding.

Thank you to URDC for the leadership and guidance provided to Health and Community Studies and enabling its first
global initiatives. May your collaboration and participation with other sectors of the university experience continued
success.

Sincerely,
Dr. Gerri Nakonechny, C.M.
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Andrew Hladyshevsky, President, Ukrainian Canadian
Foundation of Taras Shevchenko

Greetings from the President of the Shevchenko Foundation

The mandate of the Shevchenko Foundation is to promote the development of
Ukrainian culture and heritage in Canada. In 1987 the Shevchenko Foundation
provided a $45,000 grant to the Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre
(URDCQ), joining other organizations and government in raising $2.2 million
dollars to establish an endowment fund. In 2004 the Shevchenko Foundation
signed an agreement with the Ukrainian Foundation for College Education to
establish a restrictive endowment fund designed to support the vision, goals
and objectives of the URDC. The Shevchenko Foundation committed $150,000
towards the $300,000 fundraising goal thus establishing the designated fund
within the Foundation. Working together to establish this partnership has benefited the community and we as the
Foundation are very proud of our role in the establishment of URDC.

The Ukrainian Canadian Foundation of Taras Shevchenko congratulates the Ukrainian Resource and Development
Centre on its 25th Anniversary. We thank you for all the initiatives that you have taken upon yourself in promoting
community development and in the development of projects that the Ukrainian Canadian community is very proud to
support.

Andrew Hladyshevsky Q.C.
President

_ Dr. Judy Lupart, Professor, University of Alberta

Congratulations to the Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre (URDC)
directed by Dr. Roman Petryshyn on their 25th anniversary. In my role as
Canada Research Chair in Special Education at the University of Alberta, | first
became involved with URDC as a member of the Canada Ukraine Research
Team (CURT) in the fall of 2004. The collaboration of members from MacEwan
University and the University of Alberta and colleagues in Ukraine initially
resulted in the development of a website and the translation of several
Canadian papers, chapters and books into Ukrainian that were posted on the
website. We also began a series of visits to Ukraine and obtained funding to
bring key Ukrainian colleagues to Edmonton. These trips allowed us to share
our areas of expertise and to begin initial planning for a Canadian International
Development Agency (CIDA) grant application to promote inclusion in
Ukraine. Many good friendships developed particularly with Drs. Bondar and
Kolupayeva from the Institute of Special Pedagogy in Kiev, and | was delighted to meet with many educators, parents
and students in various cities in Ukraine.

In 2008, after extensive consultation with Canadian and Ukraine colleagues, the grant application for Inclusive
Education to Children with Disabilities in Ukraine was approved by CIDA. | was awarded a university grant to survey
parents, educators and parents in 10 Ukrainian schools in Kyiv, Lviv, Dnipropetrovsk, Zaporizhia and Sevastopol.

In April 2008 a team of 5 Canadian researchers, over a 2-week period, collected all the data with the welcome
assistance of Ukrainian colleagues. This was used to develop school profiles of the ten schools just prior to the initial
implementation of the year one of the CIDA grant. The education component of the CIDA for the first few years was
the development of 5 new courses to be introduced in Ukraine universities in programs to prepare in-service teachers
for inclusive schools. Associated activities for the implementation of inclusive schools have been ongoing. | continue
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to be amazed at the productivity and tenacity of the Ukrainian people and their growing vision and implementation
of inclusive education in such a short period of time.

Dr. Judy Lupart, Professor

Debra Russell, Director of Western Canadian Centre for
Deaf Studies, University of Alberta

Congratulations to URDC on your 25th anniversary. It has been our pleasure
at the Western Canadian Centre for Deaf Studies (WCCDS) to be part of your
exciting developments over the years. Our shared work in Ukraine began in
the late 1990’s and since that time it has been amazing to watch the impact of
offering summer camps for deaf and hard of hearing children and their families,
to witness the recognition of Ukrainian sign language and the introduction

of sign language into the school system, to support the documentation of
the linguistic structure of Ukrainian Sign Language, and see to the radical
changes in educational reform. Your work has significantly touched both the
Deaf community and Interpreter community in Ukraine, supporting linguistic
human rights as they pertain to using a signed language and access to a civil
society through qualified interpreters. There is so much to be proud of and there many more elements to attend to
our shared work in Ukraine. We look forward to another 25 years of successful collaboration with URDC and with the
Ukrainian communities.

Debra Russell,
WCCDS Director

Dr. Cheryl Crocker, MacEwan University

| have been involved in the Inclusive Education for Children with Disabilities

in Ukraine project since its inception in 2007. The purpose of this project was
to influence educational policy and practice in order that all children would

be welcomed in all schools and receive a quality education along with their
regular and same age peers. In addition, this project intended to influence the
curriculum used to prepare teachers for the classroom as well as the in-service
training offered to practicing teachers and administrators. The final purpose of
the project was to help develop civil society, such that children and adults with
disabilities would be viewed as valued and contributing members of society.

The outcomes of this project have been significant. We have been able to forge
partnerships with schools, learning institutions, government and community
organizations that will last long after the project completesin 2013. The
premise of all of our work has been to help Ukraine build capacity relative to individuals with disabilities. Even during
our initial visit, | was struck by the welcoming nature of our Ukrainian partners. They were eager to share experience,
knowledge and discuss the issues and concerns about inclusive education. | learned much during those trips and only
hope that | was able to offer as much as | was given.

The project has achieved its projected outcomes in that there is now a curriculum for pre-service and in-service
teacher training. The curriculum, while based on Canadian content, has been adapted to reflect the Ukrainian context,
school and classroom experience. The Institute of Special Pedagogy is to be commended for taking a leadership role
in curriculum adaptation and in sharing that with other Ukrainian universities. Educational and training materials have
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been developed that | am using in my classroom as examples of what is possible.

The two pilot schools, School #95 in Lviv and School #3 in Simferopol, have demonstrated excellence in including
children in the neighborhood school and regular classroom. Teachers, administrators and parents have worked
diligently to ensure that all children have access to a quality education. They too have shared their work with other
observer and interested schools, with a view to enhancing positive practices in inclusive education.

I have been impressed with the various government Ministries as they strive to develop and implement policy
changes so that issues of accessibility are addressed. This has not been an easy task as, like other governments, change
occurs slowly. Key people, however, have been persistent and have a commitment to ensuring that all citizens have
access to community life and all that entails.

Parent and other community groups engaged with the project have done their best to support the overall objectives
of the projects. They have been instrumental in supporting work in the schools, government and the community.

As the project comes to an end, | am proud to have been associated with it and am confident that this very important
work will continue. Partnerships will continue to be strong and inclusive education for children with disabilities will
continue.

Dr. Cheryl Crocker, MacEwan University

Luba Boyko-Bell, President, Ukrainian Music Society of
Alberta

Congratulations to the Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre on your
25th anniversary! We, the members of the Ukrainian Music Society of Alberta,
are also celebrating an anniversary — our 40th. During these years we have co-
operated on several projects which we would love to mention.

« A number of our Ukrainian Carol Concerts were held in the John L. Haar
theatre at the Centre for the Arts and Communications Campus at the
suggestion of URDC. Each choir performed before a sea of embroidered shirts
in the audience - that of the members of all the other choirs and even of the
guests.

+ National Choral Music Conference: Organized by UMSA with the theme “Ukrainian Choir Music: Today and
Tomorrow”, the conference was held on February 24-26, 1989, at MacEwan University (then Grant MacEwan
Community College) and attracted participants from across the country, as well as the US and Ukraine.

+ Mykola Lysenko concert, January 24, 1991, organized by UMSA together with URDC on the 150th anniversary of the
composer’s birth and on the occasion of UNESCO's pronouncing 1991 as “The Year of Lysenko”.

« UMSA donated a music library to MacEwan University.
« The Serhiy Eremenko Music Scholarship fund, which UMSA collected, was administered by URDC (1999-2006).

Because our interactions have always been pleasant and positive, we have approached URDC recently to administer
again the S. Eremenko Scholarship funds we hope to collect at our 40th anniversary concert on October 28, 2012.

Luba Boyko-Bell Halyna Kotovych
President Secretary
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Jars Balan, Kule Ukrainian Canadian Studies Centre,
University of Alberta

Dear Colleagues and Friends of the Ukrainian Resource and Development
Centre!

| am pleased to extend these greetings on the occasion of the 25th anniversary
of the Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre at Grant MacEwan
University. The work of the URDC is a great asset to the Ukrainian Canadian
community and complements the activities of the Kule Ukrainian Canadian
Studies Centre at the Canadian Institute of Ukrainian Studies, whose primary
mission is the scholarly documentation of the history and contemporary life of
Ukrainians in Canada.

| have enjoyed many opportunities to work collaboratively with Dr. Roman
Petryshyn, the Director of the URDC, who began his academic career in the province with the Canadian Institute
of Ukrainian Studies at the University of Alberta. In 1979, we organized an historic conference that examined the
ethnic contribution to Canadian literature, and since then have maintained an on-going discussion on topics such
multiculturalism, research in Ukrainian Canadian studies, and the on-going evolution of Ukraine and Ukrainian
Canadian society.

Over the decades | have worked alongside Dr. Petryshyn on various community and academic endeavours, most
recently as members of the Canada Ukraine Committee for the Ukrainian Canadian Congress and on the board of the
Canada Ukraine Foundation. As beneficiaries of the generous philanthropy of Drs. Peter and Doris Kule we have also
cooperated on a book project and an academic symposium held in their honour, and | am confident there will be
other similarly fruitful initiatives involving both of our institutions in the future.

Dr. Petryshyn'’s experience, sociological expertise, and broad understanding of Ukrainian affairs have made the URDC
an invaluable community resource, and like many people | often consult with the Centre on a wide range of issues

in the realms of education, Canada-Ukraine relations, and community development. | look forward to continuing
this productive relationship in the years ahead, and wish the Centre continued success as it enters its second quarter
century.

Jars Balan
Administrative Co-ordinator

Dr. Ernest Skakun, President, Ukrainian Foundation for
College Education

On behalf of the Ukrainian Foundation for College Education (UFCE), | extend
congratulations to the Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre (URDC)
on the occasion of their twenty-fifth anniversary. For twenty-five years, URDC
has provided outstanding service by supporting innovative projects that link
Ukrainian Communities in Canada and Ukraine in various disciplines such as
agriculture, business, education, nursing, and medicine. URDC'’s achievements
and successes in capacity building at the personal and community levels across
these different disciplines is attributed to the vision of its Director, Dr. Roman
Petryshyn and the dedication of the many staff that have served URDC. URDC
has served the Ukrainian Communities in Canada and Ukraine very well. UFCE
is very proud to be a supporter of URDC; we look forward to the next 25 years
and wish URDC every success in its future endeavors. We wish URDC continued success in the future.
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Dr. S. Kvit, President, National University of Kyiv Mohyla

LLlaHoBHUIM gokTope lMeTpulumH!

MpunmiTb WKpi BiTaHHA Big imeHi HauioHanbHoro yHiBepcutety “Kneso-
MorunnaHcbKa akagemifa” 3 Haroam 25-piuua Big gHA 3aCHyBaHHA YKpaiHCbKOro
LleHTpy 3acobis i po3suTKy B YHiBepcuTeTi [peHTa MaktOeHa! Mu BaauHi
6araTopiuHin cniBnpadji i3 Bawum LieHTpom Ta xoTinm 6 noginMTncs cnoragamm
NpPo NPOEKTK, Haf AKUMUK CNiNbHO 3 Bamn npautosanu.

I. 1994- 2007 pp. MpodecinHuin obMiH BUKNagavaMum mix kadpeapoto
aHrnincbkoi mosn HaYKMA Ta kadeppoto aHrnincbkoi MoBu pakynbTeTy
ryMaHiTapHUX i TOUHUX HayK YHiBepcuTeTy peHTa MaklOeHa 3a nigTpumKu
YKpaiHCbKOro LeHTpY 3acob6iB i po3BUTKY Ta dpaKynbTeTy ryMaHiTapHUX i TOUHUX
Hayk YHiBepcuTeTy lpeHTa MaklOeHa.

3a nepiopg Aii npoeKTy OyB iHILiNOBaHWN PerynAapHUn NpodeciiHnii 0OMiH-CTaXXyBaHHA MiX Kadegpamu
HauioHanbHoro yHiBepcuTeTy “KneBo-MorunaHcbka akagemin” Ta YHiBepcuteTy [peHta MaklOeHa. 3aranom, 13
BMKnagayvis HaYKMA oTprmManu MoXnuBicTb NpodeciiHOro CTa>kyBaHHA Y KaHaACbKOMY YHiBEPCUTETI, BUBYaloun
Ha NPaKTULi HOBITHI METOAMKM Ta MPUNOMN BUKJIAAAHHA aHIiNCbKOT MOBW, OBOJ1I0AiBaloun HOBUMIM HaBYaJIbHO-
METOAMNYHVMYN PeCypcamm, BCTAHOBJIIOIOUM Ge3nocepesHi KOHTAKTU 3 KaHAACbKUMM KoJleramu Afia nogasblioro
06miHy npodecinHum gocsigom, a HaYKMA BigBiganu noHag 15 BuKnagadis aHrNiicbKoi MOBY Bif YHiBepcuTeTy
lpeHTa MaklOeHa.

MpaKTUYyHMMKM Hacnigkamy Takoi 6araTopiuyHoi cniBnpaui ctany po3po6bKa i BNpoBagXeHHA HOBUX HaBYaNIbHUX KypCiB
3 BMBYEHHA aHrnincbkoi mosu y HaYKMA, 3okpema, “Public Speaking” Ta “Academic Writing” gna marictepcbkux
nporpam, moaundikauia Ta yAOCKOHaNeHHA YMHHUX NPOrpam MOBHUX KypciB ana ctyaeHTis |-l p.H. Ta po3pobka HOBKX
BMbipKoBux Nnporpam ans ctyaenTis lll p.H. 6akanaBpiaTty (30Kpema, Kypcis 6i3Hec-aHMNiCbKOI, aHrNMiNCcbKOT Ans
3acobiB MacoBoi iHpopmaLii Ta iH.), NTOCUEHHA NPAKTUYHMM MaTepiasioM Ta HOBITHIMU pecypcamm KOMYHIKaTUBHOT
Mogzeni BUBYEHHA MOBW, HeOLiHeHHe 36arayeHHA Kapeapun aHrNiINCbKOI MOBW Cy4acHOK METOAMYHOK Ta HaBYabHO
niTepaTypolo, AKa LMPOKO BUKOPUCTOBYETbCA Y MpoLeci BUBYEHHA aHMMiNCbKOI MOBU Ha PI3HUX PIBHAX.

Cepep HamBaXXNMBILLIMX NPAKTUUYHKX pe3ynbTaTiB cniBnpaui 3 YHisepcuteTtom [peHTa MaklOeHa - 3acHyBaHHA B 1996
p. YKpaiHO-KaHaZinCbKOT LWKONM aHMincbKoi moBu y HaYKMA, Aka ycnilwHO 34iNCHI0E AiANbHICTb Woao npodecinHoro
BUKNaJaHHA KypCiB aHMMINCbKOI MOBM B YHIBEPCUTETI Ta 3a MNOro Mexkamu.

Hacnigkom TpuBanoi cniBnpaui TakoX CTasio BCTaHOBJIEHHA 6aratopiuHuX NpodpecinHNX KOHTAKTIB MiX Koneramu-
BUKnagayamu i3 HaYKMA Ta YHisepcuteTy [peHTa MaklOeHa, o TprBatoTb No CbOroAHi, Ta JONOMaraloTb BUKNagadam
Hawwoi kabenpw n Hagani NigTPUMYBaTV BUCOKUI piBeHb NPodeCinHX 3HaHb 3 METOAUKM BUKaAaHHA aHMNiACbKOI
MoBu. OKpemo BapTo NigKPeCnT NOTYKHUIA CTPYMiHb NpodeciHOi MOTMBaUii AnA BUKNagayiB Kapeapu aHrincbKoi
moBu HaYKMA, 3aBaauytoun TBopurM poboumm CTOCYHKaM, AKi CKnanmnca Mix< BUknagadamu Kapeap ABox
KOHTUHEHTIB, MOXKNNBOCTI 6e3nocepefHbOro 06MiHy JOCBIAOM i3 HOCIAMU MOBMW.

2.3 2010 - Cnienpaus i3 LeHTpom KaHagcbkux ctygin HaYKMA.

Pe3ynbtaTu cniBnpadi: fonomora B obnawTtyBaHHi LleHTpy KaHaacbkux ctygin HaYKMA HeobxigHM obnagHaHHAM,
yuacTb Yy 3ab6e3neueHHi LleHTpy niTepatypoto KpaiHO3HaBYOro Ta HaBYaNbHOrO XxapakTepy, opraHisadia npodecinHux
o6miHiB BUKnagavis mixk HaYKMA Ta kKaHafiCbKMMU yHiBepcuTeTamu

3aBasaKky 6esnocepefHin NiaTpUMLi YKpaiHCbKOro LieHTPY 3acobiB i pO3BUTKY Bigbynocs y3rog»keHHA KOHLUenuii,
BiKPUTTA Ta NepLi Kpoku dianbHocTi LleHTpy KaHaacbkmx ctygin y HaYKMA. 3okpema, y 2011 p. LeHTpom
KaHafCbKKX CTyRin 6yB cniBopraHizatopom Bi3uTty a-pa Hyennb Hogik (Dr. Nuelle Novik) Big Lkonu couianbHoi po6oTn
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YHiBepcuteTy M. PegkaiiHa (npoBiHuia CackaueBaH, KaHapa) go LUkonu couianbHoi po6oTtu im. npoo. B.MontaBus
y HaYKMA (kepiBHUK — npod. Hagia KabaueHko), nig yac akoro npogd. Hosik npoBena cninbHe foCnigXeHHsA,
NpUCBAYEHe XiHKaM NOXU0ro BiKy B YKpaiHi, Ta cepito NpakTUYHMX ceMiHapiB AnA cTyaeHTis LUkonu coudianbHoi
pob6oTn.

Y nOTOYHMIA Yac chiBnpaua Mix YkpaiHcbkum LieHTpom 3aco6iB i po3BuTKy Ta LieHTpom KaHaacbkmx ctygin HaYKMA
BKJTIOYAE CMiNbHI 3ycunna Ans opraHisayii HoBrx npodeciiiHmx 38'A3KiB MiX BMKNagayamu o6ox yHiBepcuTeTis
(30Kpema, No NiHil couioNoriYHMX Ta KyNbTYPONOriYHUX CTYAIN).

3 nosaroto —
C. M. KBiT

JOKTOP dinonorivyHmx Hayk, npopecop
Mpe3upeHT HauioHanbHoro yHiBepcuteTy “Kneso-MorunaHcbka akagemia”

Dear Dr. Petryshyn,

On behalf of the National University of Kyiv Mohyla Academy, please accept sincere congratulations on the 25th
anniversary of the foundation of the Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre at Grant MacEwan University! We
are thankful for the long-term cooperation with your Centre and we would like to share some memories of our joint
projects we have worked on together.

. Project Name: Professional faculty exchange between the department of English at the National University of Kyiv
Mohyla Academy and the department of English, Faculty of Arts and Science, MacEwan University, supported by
Ukrainian Research and Development Centre and Faculty of Arts and Sciences, MacEwan University.

Period of cooperation: 1994 — 2007

Results of cooperation: the project initiated long-term regular professional exchange between the departments of
English at Kyiv Mohyla Academy and Grant MacEwan University. In total, thirteen NaUKMA instructors went through
professional internship in the Canadian university, receiving practical opportunities to master innovative technologies
in teaching English, become enriched with modern teaching and learning resources, establish direct professional
relationship with Canadian colleagues for further professional experience exchange, and the NaUKMA enjoyed the
visits of over fifteen Canadian instructors of English and literature from Grant MacEwan University.

The practical outcomes of this long-term cooperation have embodied in the development and introduction of new
English courses at Kyiv Mohyla Academy, such as “Public Speaking” and “Academic Writing” for graduate programs;
adjustment and improvement of the mandatory English programs and opening of new optional courses for students
at bachelor programs (in particular, English for business communication, for mass media, etc.); reinforcement of the
communicative model in teaching English with international practical experience and new resources; the inestimable
enrichment of the NaUKMA’s Department of English with modern resource materials which are widely used for
teaching and learning English at all levels.

Among the most important outcomes was the opening of NaUKMA's Ukrainian-Canadian English Language School
that has been successfully offering English courses within the university and beyond.

This long-term project has resulted in establishing strong professional relationship between Kyiv Mohyla and Grant
MacEwan University instructors. This relationship continues today and helps the department of English to maintain
the high professional level in English teaching, as well as contributes to the professional motivation among the faculty
of the Department of English at Kyiv Mohyla Academy today.

2. Project name: Cooperation with the Canadian Studies Centre at the National University of Kyiv Mohyla Academy.
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Period of cooperation: since 2010.

Results of cooperation: contribution to the equipment of the Canadian Studies Centre at Kyiv Mohyla Academy;
contributing to the Centre’s literature resources; arranging professional faculty exchange between the NaUKMA and
Canadian universities.

The Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre directly contributed to developing the concept and implementing
the first steps of the NaUKMA’s Canadian Studies Center. In particular, in 2010-11, a visit of Dr. Nuelle Novik from the
School of Social Work, University of Regina (Saskatchewan) to the NaUKMA's V.Poltavets School of Social Work (headed
by Prof. Nadiya Kabachenko) was co-organized, during which Dr. Novik implemented a joint research among Ukrainian
elderly women and taught practical seminars for the NaUKMA's students.

Current cooperation between the Ukrainian Resource and Development Centre and the Canadian Studies Center at
Kyiv Mohyla Academy includes joint efforts to arrange other professional faculty exchanges (most recent, in sociology
and culture studies, involving instructors from the Departments of Sociology and Cultural Studies).

Sincerely,
Serhiy Kvit, PhD in Philology, Professor
President, the National University of Kyiv Mohyla Academy

0.V.Yeresko, Director, Ministry of Education, Youth and
Sport of Ukraine

LLlaHoBHI KOnerun, napTHepwu, Apysi!

LWunpoceppHo BiTalo KonekTus YKpaiHCcbKoro LieHTpy 3acobiB Ta po3BUTKY
yHiBepcuteTy [paHTa MaklOeHa, aknin Bxe noHag 20 pokiB NigTpYMyeE 38'A3KM 3
YKpaiHolo, i3 3HaMeHHOI NoAi€to — 25 piuHULElo 3 HA CBOroO 3aCHYBaHHS.

3aBAAKM TiCHIM cniBnpaLi NapTHEPCbKUX OpraHisauin KaHagy Ta YKpaiHu,
30Kpema, KaHaHACbKOro LeHTpy BUBYEHHA HEMOBHOCMPABHOCTI, YHIBEpCUTETY
lpaHTa MaklOeHa, opraHizauin «Kpok 3a Kpokom», HauioHanbHoi Acambnei
iHBanigis YkpaiHm B YKkpaiHi Bigbynuca 3HauHi 3pyLeHHA B HanpAMmi
bopMyBaHHA fepKaBHOI NONITUKM LWOAO 3abe3neyeHHA PiBHOro foOCTyny A0
AKICHOT OCBITU ANA BCiX AiTeln 6€3 BUK/IOUEHHS, y TOMY YMChi 3 iHBanigHicTio.

MNounHatoum 3 2008 poKy B YKpaiHi CTapTyBaB YKpaiHCbKO-KaHafACbKM NPOeKT “IHKMI031BHa OCBiTa AnA giten 3
ocobnuerMmM NoTpebamm B YKpaiHi', AKUIA CTaB 3aranbHOAEeP>KaBHUM HafbaHHAM y chepi 3axucTy npas fitein 3
0Co6nMBMMM OCBITHIMU NOTpebamu.

3aBOAKM NPoeKTy Bce binblue WKin BigKpMBaloTb CBOI ABEPI AiTAM, AKi MaloTb CBOT iHAMBIAYaNnbHi BigMiHHOCTI, ane,
pa3om i3 Tum, 6araTuii NoTeHUian, AKMA MW — Nejarory NOKJVKaHi po3BrBaTh, PopMytoUun 0COOUCTICTb KOXKHOTO.

MNpoeKT No-cnpaBXHbOMY € YCNiWHWM, OCKiNbKN NpeACcTaBHMKM OPraHiB AepaBHoI Bnagu y cnisnpadi 3
rpPoMaACbKMMM OpraHisauiamy o6’eHanu CBOI 3ycunia Ta pecypcu Ana JOCATHEHHS CMiIbHOT METU — PIBHOCTI MiX
NI0ObMU, HE 3aJIEXKHO Bifl 3AiOHOCTEN, BiAMIHHOCTEN KOXKHOT OKPeMOT JIIoANHM.

3a yac peanizadii npoekTy Bigbynoca 6arato cemiHapiB, 3acifilaHb KPYrinx CTONiB, TPEHIHIOBMX 3aHATb. ACKpaBM
3ax00M B pamKax NpoeKTy ctana KoHdepeHLia «IHKNo3rBHa OcBiTa AnA gitel 3 ocobnnsumm notpebamu B YKpaiHi:
Teopis, NpaKTNKa, 3aKOHOAABCTBOY», AKa Bigbynaca 13-15 kBiTHA 2010 poky y BigkpuTomMy Mi>kHapogHOMY yHiBepcuTeTi
PO3BUTKY NTIOAMHN «YKpaiHa».

YuacHuKK KoHdepeHLUii ainnnucs gocsinom, 06rosopioBany JOCATHEHHS MPOEKTY, BU3HAUMN BUKIIVIKY | TePCNeKTUBY
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3anpoBafXeHHsA iHKNI03MBHOIO HaBYaHHA. K pe3ynbTaT, BOAHOYAC, NOCUMIINCA NAapTHEPCbKi 3B'A3KM MiX BNagoto
i F[POMaACbKUM CeKTOpPOM Ta chopmMyBanoca Hinblu rMmbokKe ycBiaoOMNEHHA Npobnem iHBaNigHOCTI B LUMPLINX KONaxX
CycninbCTBa.

B paMmKkax npoeKTy cnifibHO 3 IHCTUTYTOM crevuianbHOI Nnegaroriky HauioHanbHOT akagemii negaroriyHnx HayKk YkpaiHu
po3pobneHo HaBYANbHMIA KypC Ta HaBYaJIbHO-METOAUYHMIA NOCIOHMK [0 HbOro «BCTyn A0 iHKMIO3MBHOMO HaBYaHHSA,
AKNI BKNOYEHO A0 HaBYasIbHUX NJ1aHIB BULMX HaBYaNIbHMX 3aKNadiB nefaroriyHoro cCnpAmMyBaHHSA, HaBYaslbHO-

4

MEeTOAMYHI NOCiGHUKM My TiBHWK Ana BunTenis’,, MNyTiBHUK Ana 6aTbKiB giTel 3 ocobnmenmy notpebamm”,

Al xoTiB 61 NoAAKYyBaTU YCiM 3a CMiNibHY PO6OTY LWOAO NOKPALLEHHSA XUTTA AiTel 3 0CO6MBUMM OCBITHIMU NOTpebamu
Ta rM6H0OKO NepeKoHaHW, WO LA cniBnpaus Habnmn3nTb Halli KpaiHK ofHa Ao Of4HOT.

baxato Bam ycnixiB Ta HAaCHaXeHHsA 0 HACTYNHWX 3BepLUeHb.

3 nosaroto,
ANPEKTOp AenapTaMeHTy
O. B. €Epecbko

Dr. A. Kolupaeva, Associate Director, Institute of Special
Pedagogy

CniBnpaun, AKa BU3HA4Ya€e MabyTHE

UBepTb CTONITTA — Lie 10BiNen, AKNN Aa€ 3MOrY He TiflbK/ NigBoanTU NiACyMKM

M ginuTucAa cnoragamm, a  NporHosyeaTn ManbyTHe. MopagiHa pagicTb,

AKLLO BCe Le pobuTn pa3om 3 Koneramu Ta apy3amu. A came LMu cJioBamu
MOHa OXapaKTepu3yBaTu BIiGHOCUHW IHCTUTYTY cneuianbHOT Nefaroriku
HauioHanbHoI akageMmii negaroriyHmx HayK YKpaiHu Ta YKpaiHcbKoro LieHTpy
3acobiB i po3BUTKY YHiBepcuTeTy Mak FOeHa BMpoaoB»K ocTaHHixX 15-Tn pokiB.
Came YkpaiHcbkmin LleHTp 3aco6iB i po3BUTKY, Ha YOI 3 1Oro ANPEKTOPOM

4. PMeTpuwnHum, BigKpvB HaLwi YCTaHOBI LUMPOKY AOPOrY MiKHapOAHOI
cnisnpadi, OCKiNbK1 came criBnpauA 3 KaHagCbKMM Koneramu crtana
NOLLTOBXOM, BiANPaBHOK TOYKOK PO3BUTKY MiXXHaPOAHOI AiANbHOCTI IHCTUTYTY.

Y 2007 poui mix [HcTuTyTOM chedianbHoi negaroriku HAMH Ykpainum Ta YHiBepcuteTom MpeHTa MaktOeHa 6yno
yKknageHo ooiuinHy Yrogy «lpo 0CHOBU CNiNbHMX HAYKOBUX AOC/IAXEHDb Ta CMiBPOOGITHULTBA Y ranysi cnevianbHoi
negaroriku». BignosigHo Ao yKknageHoi yroam 3ano4yaTkoBaHO CriBNpaLio 3 Pi3HMX HaNpAMIB: NPOBeAeHHA CMiNIbHUX
HayKOBUX JOCNIAKEHb, eKCNepUMEHTANIbHOI PpO6OoTK, MONynspur3aLii HAYKOBUX 3800y TKiB TOLLO.

CKnagHo CTUC/O CKasaTy Npo BCe, WO BifOYNocsa 3a el yac, cnpobyeMo OKpecnnTy HaibinbL 3HavyLle, nepL 3a
BCe:.

+ CTBOPEeHHsA KaHafcbKo-yKpaiHcbKoT Mepexi gocnigxkeHb (CURT), 3aBasku sakomy OyB peanizoBaHUN NPoOeKT
nepeknagis HaykoBux npaub JlacTiBka” Ta CTBOPEHNN eNeKTPOHHWI KaHaACbKO-YKPaiHCbKINI XKypHan 3i cneuianbHol
neparoriku, PO3MmiLLleHNn Ha CaliTi KaHAACbKO-YKpaiHCbKoi Mepexi gocnigxeHb (CURT). Lia po6oTa Hagana yHikanbHy
MOXNBICTb JONYUYNTNCA BCiM OCBITAHAM [JO Mi>KHAapOAHOro JOCBIAY, NpaLub BUAATHUX BYUEHUX, 3HANTN HOBUX
napTHepiB.

3abiratoun Hanepea, BapTO 3a3HauYNTH, LLO CbOrOAHI CNpaBa PO3LINPIETHCA — B paMKax KaHafCbKO-yKpaiHCbKOro
NPOEKTY 3 iHKJII3UBHOI OCBITU 3[iNCHIOIOTbCA NepeKnaj Ta aganTtauif HaBYanbHUX MaTepianis 3 iHKMIO3UBHOI OCBITH
npogigHux daxiBUiB CBIiTY, IX NOWMPEHHA cepep nefaroriyHoi Ta 6aTbKiBCbKOI rpoMagcbKocTi. [ybnikytoTbca npaui
npoBigHux 3apybi>kHuX BUeHMX (KaHaga, ABCTpanisa Towo) 3 akTyanbHMX Npobiem HaBYaHHA AiTel 3 ocobnmBuMn
notpebamu y paxoBomy BufaHHi IHCTUTYTY — ypHani «dedektonoria. Ocobnvea AUTMHA: HABYAHHA Ta BUXOBaHHSA».

+ 3anoyvaTKyBaHHA B [HCTUTYTI 6ibnioTeKkun npaLb, B T.U. efIEKTPOHHUX PECYPCiB, KAHALCbKNX HAyKOBL,iB B ranysi 0CBiT/
ZiTel 3 ocobnmBUMM NoTpebamu, Wo CNpUsE NigBULLEHHIO $axoBOro PiBHA CNiBPOGITHMKIB Ta acnipaHTiB;
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+ NPOBEeAEHHA MiXXHaPOAHMX CMiNbHMX 3aX0A4iB (HayKOBO-NPaKTUYHUX KOHbEepeHLil, cemiHapiB TOLO);

+ Monogi HayKkoBuUi IHCTUTYTY cneuianbHoi nefarorikvu mamxe 10 poKiB MaloTb MOXMBICTb 6paTi yyacTb y nporpami
Alberta International Education Award — Ukraine Scholarship, Aka nepeg6auae 3006yTTa cTUneHfii Ha CTaXKyBaHHA Y
KaHagi (M. EZMOHTOH, npoBiHLia AnbbepTa) 3 MeTOl BMBYEHHA AOCBIQY OpraHisauii gornomoru Aitam 3 oco6amsumm
notpebamu. Ha Takomy ctaxkyBaHHi nepebysanu 16 Monoaux HayKoBLiB, AKi, MOBepTalounCh, NPonaryoTb Ta
BMPOBaXYIOTb Y NPaKTUKY NepefoBUin AOCBIS Ta 4OCATHEHHA 3apy0iXHKX Koner;

« opraHi3auia YkpaiHcbko-KaHagcbkoro AnbaHCy ana rmyxmx Ta cnabouyiounx, npoBeaeHHA TeMaTUUHKX IHCTUTYTIB
(tabopiB) 3a yyacTi HayKoBLiB, Nefaroris, 6aTbKiB Ta Y4YHIB 3 NOPYLUEHHAMM CIYXY..

HarBaxxnueiwmii Hanpam KaHaACbKo-YKpPaiHCbKOT cniBnpaui — po3byaosa B YKpaiHi iHKN03MBHOI OCBITY, B NepLly
yepry e - 3miHa cBiTornagy, po3bynoBa rPOMaAAHCHKOro CyCninbCTBa Yepes BNPOBAAMKEHHSA LEMOKPATUUYHNX
TeHAEHLi B OCBITI.

/1 HaocTaHOK, 0COBNMBY BAAUHICTb XOTINIOCh 61 BUCTIOBUTI HALWMWM Kosieram: 4. PIeTpuwmHy noyecHoMy iHO3eMHOMY
uneHy HauioHanbHoOI akagemii negaroriyHnx Hayk YKpaiHu, uneHy pegkonerii XypHany «Jepekronoria. Ocobnmea
AVTUHA: HAaBYaHHA Ta BUXOBaHHS», NIOAVHI,AKa BOOJIIBAE 32 PO3BUTOK YKPaTHCbKOI OCBITY, YCMiXy CMiBPOGITHUKIB
IHCTUTYTY, iHiUilO€ Ta NigTPUMYE iHHOBaUinHI NpoeKTw; n. 0. KOHKiHY- KepiBHMKOBI KaHaACbKO-yKpaiHCbKOro
npoeKTy”IHKN031BHa OCBiTa ANA AiTen 3 ocobnusrmm noTpebamu B YKpaiHi’, npodecioHany, Akun snbyanosye
CTparTerito NPOEKTHOI AiANbHOCTI 1 HAlAa€ HeOLiHEHHY foNOoMOry B po30yA0Bi iHKITI03MBHOI OCBITY B YKpaiHi, @ TakKo»
MW WMPO BAAYHI 3a cniBnpauto J1.lanagyk, B.kak, Hawmm waHoOBHUM KaHaacbKum npodpecopam:M.Pogi (csitna
nam'atb), O.Jlynapt, TJlopmany, LL.Kpokep, [l.Makli-Piumong, BCiM 3 KuM npauioBanm 1 HAHi CKNAgaEMO NnaHu Ha
ManbyTHE.

Big imeHi Bcboro konektusy IHCTUTYTY cnieuianbHol negaroriky HATH YkpaiHn go3sonbTe Wmpo npusitatn
YKpaiHcbKkuni LleHTp 3acob6iB i po3sutky YHiBepcuteTy MaklOeH 3 Harogu 25-piuua Big AHA 3aCHYBaHHA. 3M4MMO
TBOPYUMX YCNiXiB, HACHArM, HOBUX iden i NPOeKTiB, MAaEMO HaAilo Ha NOAanbLUy CniBNpauto 3 Bamu, Hawi WaHOBHI
KaHagcbki YKPATHLII.

3acTynHuK gupekTopa IHcTUTYTy cneudianbHoi negarorikn HAMH Ykpainu., a.neg.H., npod.
Konynaesa A.A.

Yuri Moklovych, Principal, School 95, Lviv

BenbmuiaHoBHUI NnaHe PomaHe!

MeparoriyHn KONEKTUB CepeHbOI 3arafibHOOCBITHBOT LWKOMAM N2 95 m.
JIbBOBa WMpo BiTa€e Bac i Bawux koner 3 Harogm 25-pivya 3 4HA 3aCHyBaHHA
YKpaiHcbkoro LleHTpy 3acobiB Ta po3BuTKY!

Mwn maemo moxnmBicTb cniBnpavtosati 3 Bamu 3 2008pokKy, Konu cTapTyBas
KaHaACbKO-yKpaiHCbKUIM NPOEKT «IHKM3MBHa OCBiTa AnA fiten 3 0co6nmsmumm
notpebamm B YKpaiHi».

Mig yac poboumx 3ycTpiuen, cemiHapis, KOHGepeHLi MU MNOCTINHO OTPMMYBANK
Bif Bac HeobOXxiAHY METOANYHY Ta MPAKTUYHY AOMOMOrY Y BU3HAYEHHi
NpiopuTETHUX 3aBAaHb, 3MiH, AKi NOTpebye OCBiTa YKpaiHM Ha LWNAXy A0 iHKNo3il
Ta 3[iNCHEHHI KPOKIB LWOJO CTBOPEHHA Mogesi iIHKNIO3UBHOT LLKONW.

3a YOTMPW POKM YHaCTi y NPOEKTI 3 NiATPUMKOIO KaHAaACbKNX HAYKOBLiB MeAarory Hallol WKOW AOCATN NEBHUX
AKICHMX 3MiH Y CTBOPEHHI YMOB HaBYaHHA JiTe 3 ocobnmsumu notpebamu, cnisnpadi 3 6aTbKiBCbKO rPOMaACbKIcTIo,
rpoMagCcbKmu opraHisauiamu. IHK03ia cTana cnpaBolo KOXHOIO YleHa HaLWOol BENIMKOT WKiNbHOT pOAUHN.

Iakyemo Bam 3a BUCOKY dpaxoBy MiATPUMKY, BIiGKPUTICTb, LUMPICTb, 3aLiKaBNeHICTb B YCMILWHOCTI 6/1aropofHoi cnpasu -
BCeBIYHOro PO3BMTKY OCOOMCTOCTI AiTel 3 iHBaNiAHICTIO YKpaiHy, iX colianbHOT aganTayii, NiAroToBKU 4O CaMOCTINHOIO
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KUTTA.

baxaemo Bam i Bawmm koneram miLHOro 340poB’s, noganbLUnX HayKOBUX Ta TBOPUMX YCMiXiB, HOBUX MiXXHapOLHMX
NpPOEeKTIB.

3 nosaroio,
ANPEKTOop WKOoNn IOpint Moknosuny

Dr. E. Danaivelaichute, Speech Therapy Laboratory,
Institute of Special Pedagogy

3 KBiTHA 2008 poky IHcTUTYT cneuianbHoi negarorikn HAMH YkpaiHn ctas
OAHVM i3 napTHepiB y KaHagcbKo - YKpaiHCbKOMY NpoekTi,|HKNo31BHa OcBiTa
AnA piten 3 ocobnMBMMN OCBITHIMM NoTpebamm B YKpaiHi” Ta CTaB AOTUYHUM

[0 nNpouecy BNpoBafKeHHA eKCneprMeHTaNbHOrO iHKTIO3MBHOIO HaBYaHHA

B YKpaiHi. YkpaiHcbkuin LleHTp 3acobis Ta Po3BuTKy YHiBepcuTeTy IpeHTa
MaklOeHa nposiHuii AnbbepTa (M. EZIMOHTOH) penpe3eHTye NPOBIAHWIA OCBITHIN
KOMMOHEHT KaHa[iCbKOi CTOPOHU NPOEKTY, a TAaKOX 3abe3neuye yyacTb MONIOANX
HaykoBLiB 3 YkpaiHu y nporpami Alberta International Education Award —
Ukraine Scholarship, aka nepen6ayae oTpMMaHHA CTUNEHAIT Ha CTa)KyBaHHA

y Kanagi (M. EZMOHTOH, npoBiHLia AnbbepTa) 3 MeTOl BUBYEHHA JOCBILY
opraHisauii gonomoru gitam 3 oco6nmeumy notTpebamu, B TOMy YMChi, Malike
50TumpiyHoro gocsigy B ranysi iHKA3MBHOI OCBITW.

Y 2009 pouji 4eproBUM Y4aCHUKOM L€l NporpamMm cTasa cTapnii HaykoBuiA CriBpobIiTHNK Nabopatopii noronegii,
KaHauaaT negaroriyHmx Hayk [laHinasiuiote EnfAxa, Aka Bigsigana Kanapy 3 14 BepecHa no 25 »oBTHsA. [porpama
Bi3UTY MiCTuNa TP OCHOBHI HaNpPAMM:

+ OpraHizauis niarotToBKW MalibyTHiX cnevianicTis Ana poboTu 3 AiTbMu, AKi MalTb 0cobnuei notTpebu;
« OpraHizauisi WKIifbHOT OCBITY YYHIB 3 0COONMBUMUN NOTPebaMK;
+ TeOopeTuYHe NigrpyHTA opraHisauii HaByaHHA B ranysi,CneuianbHa Ocaita”

HabyTwnin nig yac cTaxkyBaHHS JOCBIA AO3BOMISAE KpalLe 3p0o3yMiTU BiiMIHHOCTi B CCTEMaXx OCBIiT/ ABOX KPaiH,
BM3HAYMTW Ta MPOAHasi3yBaTy iX MPUUYUHW, 3HANTK CNiNbHI NPO6IEMY Ta OpraHi3yBaTV NoganbLui CYMiCHI JOCTIIKEHHS,
a TaKOX po3MoYaT BiTYN3HAHI JOCNIAKEHHA 3 ypaxyBaHHAM HOBITHiX TexHonorin. OTpuMaHi AaHi BUKOPUCTOBYIOTbCA
CniBpobiTHMKamu labopaTtopii noronegii 3 MeToo yAOCKOHANEHHSA AKOCTi AOCNIAXKeHb Y ranysi natonorii
MOBJIEHHEBOIO PO3BUTKY AiTEN Pi3HMX BiIKOBUX rpyn.

bes cymHiBy, OTpMMaHHA Takoro LiHHOro AOCBiAY CTano MOXNUBUM 3aBAAKN YiTKO CNIaHOBaHIN, pauioHanbHO
OpraHi3oBaHin QiANbHOCTI KOMaHAM NpauiBHUKIB

YkpaiHcbkoro LleHTpy 3aco6iB Ta Po3BuTKy YHiBepcuteTy peHTa MaklOeHa,

AKi NPOABMAN HAaA3BMYAHY BiANOBIAANbHICTD, 3AiMCHIOIOYN NOCTINHWUIA NpodeciiHWiA cynpoBig Ta 3abe3neuyoun
HeobxigHY JOMOMOTrY Mif Yac CTaxkyBaHHA HayKOBLA.

[lo3BonbTe NpuBITaTH 3 10BINIEEM, BUCTIOBUTM LLMPI CNOBA NOAAKN 3@ HafaHY MOXIINBICTb B3ATM y4acTb Y 3a3HaYeHin
nporpami Ta no6axartu nogasbLNX TBOPUYMX YCMixXiB y Balwin KOPMCHI Npaui, Wo CNpUsie yTBOPEHHIO MiLJHUX
MiXKHapOAHMX 3B'A3KIB, @ 3HaUNTb YAOCKOHANIEHHIO CUCTEMU OCBITU B YCbOMY CBITi!

3 nosaroto,
Enana JaHinagiutoTe,
IHCTUTYT cneuianbHol negaroriku HAMNH YkpaiHu
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